
  
  

MEMO 
 

TO: Pamela Cole 

Community Development Department 

 
FROM: Toni Whitler 

Public Works Department 

 
DATE: December 23, 2021 

 
SUBJECT: Annexation ANXC-742, 3476/3480 Blossom Drive NE and Adjacent Lands 

 
 

Park Service and Pedestrian Access 

No City park is impacted by this annexation. No land is available for park development from this 

annexation. The proposed annexation lot size is approximately 3.54 including 1,761 square feet 

of Blossom Drive NE right-of-way and 3.5 acres of private property located at 3476/3480 

Blossom Drive NE. This area is tightly bounded by Hwy 99E, Chemawa Indian School, Railroad 

and I-5 freeway. The closest park is Hoodview Park approximately one mile away; however, 

Highway 99E is a barrier for pedestrians to access this neighborhood park site.  
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